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I hope everyone is staying well and finding ways to still enjoy summer and your Studebaker.  Many Indy 
Chapter members traveled to Bean Blossom for the rescheduled Studebaker Nationals & Orphan Car 
Drags on the 4th of July.  It was great to be able to socialize and watch the cars making passes on the 
track.  During the warm weather months we will be taking advantage of having our meeting outdoors 
where social distancing is easier.  If anyone has a suggestion for a location to meet let us know.  The city of 
Hope, In has again invited our club to be featured at their fall festival car show Sept. 26th, more details to 
come. 
 
The Annual July Luau Indy Chapter meeting at Joe and my house was a fun event with many members 
enjoying bringing their Studebakers out and a socially distanced pitch in lunch in our back yard.  We held 
a business meeting discussing how to hold the next few upcoming meetings and the planning that has 
been ongoing for the 57th International Meet being held here next year, September 8-11,2021.  Starting in 
September of this year we will be holding monthly planning committee meetings.  Committee chair people 
are in place, please let Joe know what committee you would like to be on if you have not done so 
already.  We need everyone working on this meet, it's closer than you think! 
 

Nancy Bacon 
Indy Chapter President 

 

 

RICHARD POE 
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After we had to postpone the Studebaker Drags from May 

until July 4th the event went on without a hitch. Sure it was 

hot but as it turns out it is maybe the only National 

Studebaker event so far in 2020. We had to modify it some 

to make it happen and to insure everyone felt comfortable but 

it all worked out in the end. Several Indy Chapter members 

were in attendance either as spectators or racers, and all 

seemed to really enjoy the day at the track. 

Sandy, the owner of the Brown County 

Dragway loves the Studebaker and 

independent orphan cars so much we 

didn’t want to let her down, and we 

didn’t want to let down anyone who 

was looking forward to this year’s 

event.  

She doesn’t usually open the track on 

this weekend but she asked what I 

thought would be a good day for us 

and July 4th was an obvious choice. We always have people come from long distances so this 

gives them another day for travel. We set 

up fans and Chuck Kern came with a pop up 

tent as he always does so that made it much 

more comfortable on the hot July day. Well, 

that is summer in Indiana! We provided 

water, pies, and cookies, after all how could 

we not have pies? Come on, that would just 

not be right, would it? 

We all had a great day I hope you were there, 

sorry if you missed it though. 

Oh yes, you can catch the drags on youtube at 

https://youtu.be/bD73lRWiMG8  

Chuck Kern’s 1963 R-2 Avanti RS and Richard Poe’s 1964 

Challenger 

Drags hosts, Richard and Rose Poe 

Larry Kauffman in his 1963 Hawk GT with Richard Poe 
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Sam Matchett of Columbus, Oh on the left and Jim 

“Jet” Thompson, President of the Heart of Ohio SDC 

in front of Sam’s 1946 Champion 

Joe Donahue with son Joshua from Wisconsin next to 

their 1953 Commander. 

Larry and Sue Kennedy next to their 1951 Hudson Steve Greer of Goshen, Indiana in his 1963 “Superbaker” 

Photos by Tom Lawlis and Becky Griffith 
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On a beautiful, warm Saturday SDC members gathered at the home of Joe and Nancy Bacon’s for 

their annual Luau.  After lunch, President Nancy Bacon started the meeting. There was a lot of talk 

about the 2021 International.  Some highlights are: 

 

Our logo is done and ready for use. Our vests should be ready before the Zone Meet in May.  

It’ll be good advertising for those going. If you haven’t been fitted for a vest and you plan to 

work the meet, contact Nancy Bacon ASAP. Nancy also showed us a cloth bag from a previous 

meet. We will look into cost and viability.   

 

We need about four speakers. Stu Chapman is a possibility, we’ll work on getting others.  

 

The checking account for the meet has been opened and Nancy has received checks. 

 

It was brought up that the luncheon for the ladies is to be called a “Champagne Lunch” at 

Kopper Kettle in Morristown, not a tea or 

brunch.   

 

Joe Bacon asked if another auto club could 

host the cruise in at the fairgrounds.  Larry 

and Sue Kennedy volunteered the Hudson 

Club.  Thanks, Larry and Sue. 

 

The Studebaker International committee will 

begin meeting once a month starting in 

September. 

 

Treasurer, Tom Flynn reported that the club 

currently has 70 paid members and $4979.48, even after moving $2500 over to the Meet account. 

 

Drive Your Studebaker Day – See page 8 for the 

clubs plans.  Becky Griffith reported on other 

upcoming event also on page 8. 

 

Larry Kennedy motioned to adjourn the meeting, 

Charlie Griffith 2nd. 

Submitted by Becky Griffith 

 

  

Annual Luau at Nancy and Joe Bacon’s 

July 25, 2020 

The Kern family, Chuck, John, Mary Jo and Linda 
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Tom and Trudy Flynn with sons Jacob and 

Joseph 

New SDC member, Victor Melchiorre’s new to him, 1964 

GT Hawk.  Victor became the owner in March purchas-

ing the car in Omaha, Nebraska. 

What is the difference between these two 1955 full-line 

brochures?  The ANSWER 

 
Don Bookout of Greenwood won last month’s quiz, pointing out that the difference in the 1955 

brochures was that the second-series brochure featured the wrap-around Ultra Vista Windshield 

adopted for 1955 model year production on January 1, 1955.  1955 models built in calendar year 1954 

had the 1954 “straight” windshield. 

 

Congratulations, Don
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Brad Carr has a 1960 Studebaker truck for sale.  He says it is a good running truck. He would like 
$13,900.  For more information, contact Kim Carr at 812-584-4571. 
 

 

 
I saw this on Facebook and thought it was fun: 

 

Studebaker for Sale 
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Sunday, August 16, 1 p.m. -The Indy Chapter SDC has been invited to the annual all-make fun 

car show and lunch at the home of SDC National members Rick and Susan Crawley in 
Logansport IN. This is a pitch-in with Rick and Susan providing the main dish and facilities. Rick has 
28 collector cars, including several Studebakers, which he gets out to display with all the other cars 
that show up. This is primarily a Hudson Club meeting but is open to all makes and models and the 
fellowship is lively. There is plenty of parking on their large "estate" at 6062 Logansport Road on the 
east side of Logansport. 

 

Mark Your Calendar:  
 

  
 

August, 2020 – Studebaker International in Chattanooga – CANCELLED 

 

28th Annual Studebaker-Packard-Orphan Car Show on August 22, 2020 at Summit Racing in 

Tallmadge, Ohio.  CANCELLED. For those planning to go, this came out too late for “Turning 

Wheels”. 
 

Saturday, September 12 at 1:00 p.m. – Drive your Studebaker Day – Right now we are 

planning to meet at Bubba’s 33 parking lot at 7799 S. US 31, Greenwood, 317-883-4833, order lunch 

and eat next to our cars. Bubba’s 33 has a large parking lot on the south side of the restaurant. 

 

September 18-19 – Studebakers at Dunkirk - Studebaker Swap Meet in Dunkirk, New York 
 

Saturday, September 26 from 10:00 – 2:00 – Car show in Hope, In. on the Square. 

There will be judging and an award handed out. There will be a couple of food vendors and a 

band. More details in next Brickyard. 
 

Saturday, October 17 at 1:00 p.m. Lunch at SDC members David and Beth Doran’s home at 

2717 E. 75 N, Lebanon, In.  The Doran’s will provide meat and drinks, bring a favorite side dish or 

dessert.  Dave has a real nice woodworking shop I’m sure the guys will enjoy visiting. There is plenty 

of space for safe social distancing. Call the Doran’s at 765-891-2671 if you have any questions. 
  

Sunday, November 15 at 1:00 p.m. – Annual Thanksgiving Luncheon and Chapter 

Business Meeting at Mike Baker’s Avanti Restoration & Service Shop at 4193 E US40, Greenfield, 

IN. 317-498-2288 

 

Saturday, December 12, 2020 at 1:00 p.m. – Christmas Dinner and Party at The Green 

Street Pub, 911 N. Green St., Brownsburg, IN. Once again, we have some fast, fun games and no gift 

exchange.  Order off the menu. 

 

September 8 thru 11, 2021 – Studebaker International in Indianapolis, Indiana 

 

Upcoming Events 
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The Brickyard Bulletin 
 
 

Published by the Indy Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

 
 

The Brickyard Bulletin is published monthly.  The deadline for summations is the 15th of the previous month. 

 

We hereby give permission to other S.D.C. chapters to use information from the newsletter when proper credit 

is given.  “”Reprinted or Reproduced from the Indy Chapter, Brickyard Bulletin.” 
 

Indy Chapter Officers 
President:  Nancy Bacon, 1701E. Lawrence Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46227at nancyjb1701@aol.com or 317-783-4721 

V. President:  Diane Elmore 699 S Co Rd 400 E, Avon, IN 46123 at delmore@hotmail.com  or 317-745-5616 

Secretary:  Sandy Fox, 7956 Oak Hill Dr., Plainfield, IN 46268, at bsfox@att.net or 317-839-4361 

Treasurer:  Tom Flynn, 4531 S CR 500 E, Plainfield, IN  46168, at tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com or 317-837-5671 

Activities:  Charlie Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at  chazwork@msn.com or 317-353-8287 

Editor:  Becky Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at becinin@msn.com or 317-353-8287 

In addition 

Web Designer:  Jeff Westcott at www.indychaptersdc.org 

Facebook:  Larry Hopkins at Studebakers in Indy or https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/ 

 

National Directors 
 

President: Peter Bishop - petergthawk@yahoo.com 
Vice President:  Dennis Foust - studeguy54@gmail.com   
Secretary: Cindy Foust - cfoust1966@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Jane Stinson - jestinson@aol.com 
Past President: Tom Curtis - tomnancurtis@aol.com 

 
National Board of Directors 

 

Crossroads Zone National Board Director: Bob Henning at rhnn15090@aol.com 

Crossroad Zone Coordinator: Joanne Hamblin 

Regional Manager Indiana: Bob Henning 

 
National SDC Membership 

 

Regular membership dues in the National Studebaker Club are $24.00 for new members 1st year 

only.  Renewals are $31.00 per year, which includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the 

National SDC Magazine.  (Other memberships are available.) Application is available upon request or 

e-mail studebakerdriverclub.com.  

 

National SDC membership is a prerequisite. Renewal INDY Chapter dues are $18.00. Renewals are 

payable January each year. After March a $5.00 late fee will be added. Application is available upon 

request. 

 
Updated November, 2019 
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Indy Chapter SDC 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

1526 S. Hunter Rd  
Indianapolis, IN  46239 
 

 

     

 

To: 
 

 

Andy and Cathy Hess 1941 Commander 

Brickyard Bulletin August, 2020 

JULY 

SDC member, Ted Harbit, setting a fine example of social distancing at the Drags  


